
 
Porto Cervo, 1 – 7 September 2019 

 
NOTICE TO COMPETITORS No. 1 
 
Dear MYRC competitor, 
 
Thank you for your entry and attached please find the latest update on entries received to date.  
 
We will forward and post the final entry list, preliminary class breaks, starting combinations and trophy 
allocation in the next weeks. 
  
Based on current information, we have listed those classes (Mini Maxi Racer 1, Mini Maxi Racer 2, Mini Maxi 
Racer Cruiser, Mini Maxi Cruiser Racer, Maxi Racer, Maxi Racer Cruiser, Supermaxi, Wally) in the attached 
document.   
Please note that this is a provisional indication. It is possible that there will be further split(s) or changes, but a 
final decision will be made only after all rating certificates are in hand. 
 
All competitors are reminded to comply with NoR 3.5 : A valid (endorsed if applicable, see 3.1) rating certificate 
and/or class certificate issued by the appropriate Rating or Class Authority shall be submitted with the entry 
form. If this has not already been done, please forward your most recent certificate as soon as possible. These 
certificates will help the organizer determine class breaks and starting combinations. 
 
Certificates can be updated up until 18.00, 22 August. (NoR 4.2: “ If a boat elects to reconfigure, changing any 
measurement value requiring recertification, the new certificate shall be received by the OA not later than 18.00 
on 22 August, and be approved/IMA certified by the IMA ATO not later than 18.00 on 28 August, unless a 
different deadline is authorized by the OA.”). 
 
We have agreed with IRC that Mini Maxis with an LH/TCC^2 ratio over 11 (NoR Amendment N2) will be 
provided a reduction of rating (TCC) if sailed with a reduced crew number of up to 70% of the IRC Crew 
Number. An example is a current 60 footer with an IRC Crew Number of 18. Their reduced crew number 
option will be a maximum of 13 crew. IRC recognizes that this will reduce the crew righting moment effects 
and the rating will be automatically adjusted accordingly. Both TCC’s will be recorded on the boat’s IMA 
Certificate on request. The default will be the full crew TCC. However, if a team wishes to compete in the 
entire event with the reduced crew number (and reduced TCC), they can do so by informing the organizer up 
until 18.00 on 22 August. 
 
It will be helpful for our planning to know what day your boat will arrive in Porto Cervo. If not already done, 
please have your captain communicate this to the Race Secretariat ( secretariat@yccs.it ) as soon as that date is 
known. 
 
If you have any questions or feedback on the information provided here, please feel free to contact us anytime. 
We look forward to welcoming you to Porto Cervo. 
 
Best regards, 
  
Edoardo Recchi YCCS                                                           Andrew McIrvine IMA 
YCCS Sports Director           IMA Secretary General 
 
Posted at: 12.00 on 02 August, 2019 
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